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PUBLIC ACCESS TO THE MEETING 
 
Local Area Committees engage, enable, and empower communities across the city 
with increasing control over decision making, marking a major shift in power to 
communities.  The Committees provide a geographical framework that, over time, 
will be used to prioritise and direct the local delivery of an increasing number of 
Council services and oversee the production of a co-produced annual Area 
Committee Plan which will reflect resident priorities. 
 
A copy of the agenda and reports is available on the Council’s website at 
www.sheffield.gov.uk . You may not be allowed to see some reports because they 
contain confidential information. These items are usually marked * on the agenda.  
 
Members of the public have the right to ask questions or submit petitions to Area 
Committee meetings and recording is allowed under the direction of the Chair.  
 
Please see the website or contact Democratic Services committee@sheffield.gov.uk 
for further information regarding public questions and petitions and details of the 
Council’s protocol on audio/visual recording and photography at council meetings.  
 
Local Area Committee meetings are normally open to the public but sometimes the 
Committee may have to discuss an item in private. If this happens, you will be asked 
to leave. Any private items are normally left until last.  
 
Local Area Committee executive decisions are effective six working days after the 
meeting has taken place, unless called-in for scrutiny by the relevant Scrutiny 
Committee or referred to the City Council meeting, in which case the matter is 
normally resolved within the monthly cycle of meetings.  
 
In order for us to be able to effectively facilitate attendance at the meeting, we would 
encourage all attendees to notify us of your attendance in advance by registering 
here or emailing committee@sheffield.gov.uk 
 
If you require any further information please contact Philippa Burdett by emailing 
philippa.burdett@sheffield.gov.uk 
 

http://www.sheffield.gov.uk/
https://democracy.sheffield.gov.uk/mgListCommittees.aspx?bcr=1
https://democracy.sheffield.gov.uk/mgListCommittees.aspx?bcr=1
mailto:committee@sheffield.gov.uk
https://democracy.sheffield.gov.uk/documents/s29172/SCCProtocolonAVRecordingPhotographyRevisedDecember2017.docx.pdf
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/sheffield-south-west-local-area-committee-34248737641
mailto:philippa.burdett@sheffield.gov.uk


 

 

 
SOUTH WEST LOCAL AREA COMMITTEE AGENDA 

28 SEPTEMBER 2023 
 

Order of Business 
  
1.   Welcome and Housekeeping Arrangements  
  
2.   Apologies for Absence  
  
3.   Exclusion of Public and Press  
 To identify items where resolutions may be moved to 

exclude the press and public. 
 

 

 
4.   Declarations of Interest (Pages 5 - 8) 
 Members to declare any interests they have in the business 

to be considered at the meeting. 
 

 

 
5.   Minutes of Previous Meeting (Pages 9 - 18) 
 To approve the minutes of the Committee held on 6 July, 

2023. 
 

 

 
6.   Public Engagement Session - Youth Voice  
 The live webcast to be paused to allow public participation 

in this interactive session. 
 

 

 
7.   Budget Report and Community Plan Summary Updates 

2023/24 
(To Follow) 

 Report of Tania Bustamante, Local Area Committee 
Manager. 
 

 

 
8.   Public Questions and Petitions  
 To receive any questions or petitions from members of the 

public. 
 

 

 
 NOTE: The next meeting of the South West Local Area 

Committee will be held on 30 November, 2023 at 
7.00pm, at a venue to be confirmed 
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ADVICE TO MEMBERS ON DECLARING INTERESTS AT MEETINGS 
 
If you are present at a meeting of the Council, of its Policy Committees, or of any 
committee, sub-committee, joint committee, or joint sub-committee of the authority, 
and you have a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest (DPI) relating to any business that 
will be considered at the meeting, you must not:  
 
• participate in any discussion of the business at the meeting, or if you become 

aware of your Disclosable Pecuniary Interest during the meeting, participate 
further in any discussion of the business, or  

• participate in any vote or further vote taken on the matter at the meeting.  

These prohibitions apply to any form of participation, including speaking as a 
member of the public. 

You must: 
 
• leave the room (in accordance with the Members’ Code of Conduct) 
• make a verbal declaration of the existence and nature of any DPI at any 

meeting at which you are present at which an item of business which affects or 
relates to the subject matter of that interest is under consideration, at or before 
the consideration of the item of business or as soon as the interest becomes 
apparent. 

• declare it to the meeting and notify the Council’s Monitoring Officer within 28 
days, if the DPI is not already registered. 

 
If you have any of the following pecuniary interests, they are your disclosable 
pecuniary interests under the new national rules. You have a pecuniary interest if 
you, or your spouse or civil partner, have a pecuniary interest.  
 
• Any employment, office, trade, profession or vocation carried on for profit or gain, 

which you, or your spouse or civil partner undertakes. 
 

• Any payment or provision of any other financial benefit (other than from your 
council or authority) made or provided within the relevant period* in respect of 
any expenses incurred by you in carrying out duties as a member, or towards 
your election expenses. This includes any payment or financial benefit from a 
trade union within the meaning of the Trade Union and Labour Relations 
(Consolidation) Act 1992.  
 
*The relevant period is the 12 months ending on the day when you tell the 
Monitoring Officer about your disclosable pecuniary interests. 

 
• Any contract which is made between you, or your spouse or your civil partner (or 

a body in which you, or your spouse or your civil partner, has a beneficial 
interest) and your council or authority –  
 
- under which goods or services are to be provided or works are to be 

executed; and  
- which has not been fully discharged. 
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 2 

 
• Any beneficial interest in land which you, or your spouse or your civil partner, 

have and which is within the area of your council or authority. 
 
• Any licence (alone or jointly with others) which you, or your spouse or your civil 

partner, holds to occupy land in the area of your council or authority for a month 
or longer. 
 

• Any tenancy where (to your knowledge) – 
- the landlord is your council or authority; and  
- the tenant is a body in which you, or your spouse or your civil partner, has a 

beneficial interest. 
 
• Any beneficial interest which you, or your spouse or your civil partner has in 

securities of a body where -  
 

(a)  that body (to your knowledge) has a place of business or land in the area of 
your council or authority; and  
 

(b)  either - 
- the total nominal value of the securities exceeds £25,000 or one 

hundredth of the total issued share capital of that body; or  
- if the share capital of that body is of more than one class, the total nominal 

value of the shares of any one class in which you, or your spouse or your 
civil partner, has a beneficial interest exceeds one hundredth of the total 
issued share capital of that class. 

If you attend a meeting at which any item of business is to be considered and you 
are aware that you have a personal interest in the matter which does not amount to 
a DPI, you must make verbal declaration of the existence and nature of that interest 
at or before the consideration of the item of business or as soon as the interest 
becomes apparent. You should leave the room if your continued presence is 
incompatible with the 7 Principles of Public Life (selflessness; integrity; objectivity; 
accountability; openness; honesty; and leadership).  

You have a personal interest where – 

• a decision in relation to that business might reasonably be regarded as affecting 
the well-being or financial standing (including interests in land and easements 
over land) of you or a member of your family or a person or an organisation with 
whom you have a close association to a greater extent than it would affect the 
majority of the Council Tax payers, ratepayers or inhabitants of the ward or 
electoral area for which you have been elected or otherwise of the Authority’s 
administrative area, or 
 

• it relates to or is likely to affect any of the interests that are defined as DPIs but 
are in respect of a member of your family (other than a partner) or a person with 
whom you have a close association. 
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 3 

Guidance on declarations of interest, incorporating regulations published by the 
Government in relation to Disclosable Pecuniary Interests, has been circulated to 
you previously. 
 
You should identify any potential interest you may have relating to business to be 
considered at the meeting. This will help you and anyone that you ask for advice to 
fully consider all the circumstances before deciding what action you should take. 
 
In certain circumstances the Council may grant a dispensation to permit a Member 
to take part in the business of the Authority even if the member has a Disclosable 
Pecuniary Interest relating to that business.  

To obtain a dispensation, you must write to the Monitoring Officer at least 48 hours 
before the meeting in question, explaining why a dispensation is sought and 
desirable, and specifying the period of time for which it is sought.  The Monitoring 
Officer may consult with the Independent Person or the Council’s Standards 
Committee in relation to a request for dispensation. 

Further advice can be obtained from David Hollis, General Counsel by emailing 
david.hollis@sheffield.gov.uk. 
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S H E F F I E L D    C I T Y     C O U N C I L 
 

South West Local Area Committee 
 

Meeting held 6 July 2023 
 
PRESENT: Councillors Andrew Sangar (Chair), Joe Otten, Sue Alston, 

Roger Davison, Barbara Masters, Ruth Milsom, Shaffaq Mohammed, 
Minesh Parekh, Colin Ross and Cliff Woodcraft 
 

 
  
1.   
 

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 

1.1 Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Tim Huggan and Martin 
Smith. 

  
  
2.   
 

EXCLUSION OF PUBLIC AND PRESS 
 

2.1 No items were identified where resolutions may be moved to exclude the public 
and press. 

  
  
3.   
 

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 

3.1 There were no declarations of interest. 
  
  
4.   
 

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
 

4.1 The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 23 March, 2023 were 
approved as a correct record, subject to the following corrections: 
 

(a) Item 5.1 (a) paragraph 3: 
 

“Councillor Sangar added that Operation Park Safe had been established 
as a pilot in the north west area. Inspector Kevin Smith, South Yorkshire 
Police, reports that they have had around 600 referrals to date.  He has 
written an update on the status of the project:”; and 

 
(b) Item 5.1 (b) paragraph 3: 

 
“In response, Councillor Barbara Masters stated that she had been raising 
this issue with Transport and Highways officers on a regular basis, 
particularly following the displacement of traffic as a result of the Nether 
Edge Low Traffic Neighbourhood (LTN).  She had been assured by officers 
that they now acknowledged that there were issues at a number of 
junctions on Ecclesall Road South and, as a result, would now monitor 
displacement of traffic onto Ecclesall Road South and its feeder roads. 
Councillor Masters strongly urged residents to raise their concerns as part 
of the feedback on the evaluation of the Nether Edge LTN.” 
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4.2 The minutes of the meeting of the Committee on 17 May, 2023, were approved as 

a correct record. 
  
  
5.   
 

SOUTH WEST AREA POLICING PRIORITIES 
 

5.1 The Committee received a verbal update from Dr Alan Billings, South Yorkshire 
Police Crime Commissioner, on the Police and Crime Plan for South Yorkshire 
(2023-2025). 

  
5.2 Dr Billings explained that he had reached his third and final term of his elective 

post as Police and Crime Commissioner for South Yorkshire. This was due to end 
in May 2024, after having been in post for ten years. During this time, he had 
appointed two Chief Constables, one of which was Stephen Watson, who was 
appointed at a time when public trust and confidence in South Yorkshire Police 
had ebbed as a result of being accused of ‘turning a blind eye’ to reports of child 
sexual exploitation in Rotherham, and due to the findings of the Hillsborough 
disaster inquest. Dr Billings stated that Chief Constable Watson had ‘turned the 
force around’ during his time at South Yorkshire Police, before leaving to carry out 
a similar role at Greater Manchester Police. Lauren Poultney was appointed as his 
successor, to maintain this progress and ensure that South Yorkshire Police was 
a modern force, staying ahead of criminal gangs. Dr Billings added that the Force 
was able to attract and retain staff, and cared about the wellbeing of its staff. 

  
5.3 Dr Billings noted that his role also included the production each year of the Police 

and Crime Plan for South Yorkshire, that set out priorities for South Yorkshire 
Police. He advised that he was able to hold the Force to account on the priorities, 
and held regular meetings to check progress on plan implementation. He noted 
the following three priorities contained within the Plan:  
 
1. Protecting Vulnerable People 
2. Tackling Crime and Anti-Social Behaviour 
3. Treating People Fairly 

  
5.4 Dr Billings advised that he set the budget for South Yorkshire Police, and that this 

was a challenge due to tighter budgets. Further information was available within 
the Plan itself. 

  
5.5 Members of the Committee and members of the public present raised questions 

and the following responses were provided:- 
  
 • The number of unsolved crimes was currently quite high, and this was due 

to a national and local shortage of detectives due to difficulties in attracting 
people to the role, due to criminals becoming more cunning and not always 
being able to be linked to all of the crimes they have committed. Detectives 
were adapting their skills to deal with these issues. 

  
 • The current Chief Constable had reviewed the Neighbourhood Police 

Teams to ensure South Yorkshire Police structures lined up with local 
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authority ward boundaries, utilising Council Tax pre-set money. This aimed 
to restore partnership working and building up relationships with local 
communities. There were four Neighbourhood Police Teams: South West, 
South East, North West and North East. The South West Local Area 
Committee incorporated both the North West and South West Police 
Teams. 

  
 • Dr Billings explained that he had implemented a number of changes since 

being elected to the role of Police and Crime Commissioner for South 
Yorkshire. This included setting up a panel for victims of child sexual 
exploitation, to better understand their survival experiences and ensure 
they received the right support from South Yorkshire Police. He had also 
set up an independent ethics panel, with an independent chair, which 
looked at difficult challenges facing South Yorkshire Police, and ensuring 
that these were addressed. 

  
 • The Operation Park Safe pilot in the north west area had been successful, 

and Inspector Kevin Smith had put forward a case to senior officers for the 
pilot to be extended. 

  
 • In response to a question from a representative of Sheffield Rotary Club 

about working together on prevention, Dr Billings advised the questioner to 
contact his office, who could proved more information on neighbourhood 
watch schemes. 

  
5.6 The Chair thanked Dr Billings for attending the meeting. 
  
  
6.   
 

PUBLIC ENGAGEMENT SESSION - COMMUNITY SAFETY 
 

6.1 The Committee went into a breakout session, during which the members of the 
public in attendance were given the opportunity to join an engagement session on 
community safety. 

  
6.2 The Chair thanked those present for their contributions to the discussion, and 

advised that the feedback would be compiled by the Local Area Committee team. 
  
  
7.   
 

PUBLIC QUESTIONS AND PETITIONS 
 

7.1 The Committee received the following questions from members of the 
public who had submitted the questions prior to the meeting, and who 
attended the meeting to raise them:- 

  
 (a) Mary Ann Love 

 
This question was read out by the Chair: 

 
As King Ecgbert school will be expanding soon there is a need for 
a rethink of the area’s roads and paths, before congestion builds 
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up and causes accidents. The road outside the school is already 
becoming problematical due to the amount of cars and buses 
trying to deliver or pick-up children to and from school. Also, the 
amount of parked cars at these times add to the congestion and 
potential accidents. The path along Totley Brook Road which 
serves parents and their children who attend the primary school 
also needs attention as it is overgrown, and SCC are not attending 
to the upkeep of this area even though I have requested this for 
safety reasons. The land does belong to SCC, so surely it is their 
responsibility to ensure that it is kept in good condition. 
  
My Question is when are SCC going to start proceedings to 
restructure this area with pedestrians and safety in mind? 

  
 Councillor Colin Ross advised that, a number of years ago, some 

Community Assembly money had been used to fund installation of a 
footpath opposite the school, which had helped to redirect 
pedestrians away from traffic. He noted that the Head Teacher of 
King Ecgbert School was aware of the issue raised by the questioner, 
and was investigating enhancement walking to school routes and 
funding was currently being investigated. He added that parking 
outside the school increased during the year as more sixth form 
students passed their driving tests and drove to school. 

  
 Ms Love noted that she had reported that the path had become 

neglected and overgrown, preventing people from using it, but that 
this issue had been resolved via action from Darren Green, Local 
Area Committee Officer. 

  
 (b) Michael Buxton (not present – answer needed in writing) 

 
As Amey was awarded a twenty-five-year contract by Sheffield 
City Council for Highways Maintenance and Management in 2012 
and during the first five years (2012-2017) they quote: ‘project that 
will see Sheffield’s roads transformed from some of the worst in 
the country to the best in the country. We will then maintain the 
infrastructure at its improved standard for the remaining 20 years 
of the contract’.  
 
I would therefore like to know why the roads in Sheffield are in 
such an appalling state and now no better that many other parts of 
the country? 

  
 The following response had been received from Streets Ahead: 

 
Your enquiry has been shared with our Principal Network Manager 
and Principal Commercial Manager, who have advised that while we 
appreciate the question, unfortunately, Amey cannot comment on an 
individual’s personal view. 
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Sheffield’s roads are amongst some of the highest ranking in the 
country due to the significant investment made by Amey since the 
contract began in 2012. 
Please note that all roads in Sheffield are subject to regular condition 
surveys, which are undertaken every two years, and in addition 
regular routine safety inspections also take place. 
 
During the condition surveys, issues identified are added to our 
bespoke software system which creates a condition score. Under the 
Streets Ahead contract, the condition scores mean that when the 
average condition of a given road, or section of road falls below these 
pre-set condition scores, any failures must be addressed, however, 
as the data is only run once a year and the condition survey interval is 
every two years, there is often a delay before roads or sections of 
roads are eligible for resurfacing works to be undertaken.  
This is often why interim repairs are carried out to ensure that the 
road remains in a safe condition for all road users.   

  
 (c) Lydia Monks (present) 

 
At a previous meeting on January 20th, we were told that parking 
regulations were to be added to Brookhouse Hill at Forge Dam to 
try to make the entrance to the park safer for pedestrians, cyclists 
and horse riders. 6 months later, nothing has happened and there 
is no sign of any progress at all. It’s unusual now in the city for a 
park to have no controlled parking at all. It’s a free-for-all in 
summer, which on a single track, dead-end lane, is dangerous for 
everyone especially when the cafe has lorries delivering daily, and 
traffic is forced onto the pavement to avoid the parked cars. We’d 
hoped to have disabled bays and the option of residents and 
business permits.  
  
Can I ask why the delay and when we might see some progress? 

  
 Councillor Cliff Woodcraft expressed his disappointment that this 

issue was not yet resolved. He noted that a scheme had been 
designed, and a Traffic Regulation Order was due to go out for 
consultation shortly. The proposed scheme would prohibit parking on 
Brookhouse Hill except in marked parking bays. He added that the 
delay was partly due to staff shortages and partly due to a new 
electronic system for processing Traffic Regulation Orders. 

  
 (d) Paul May (present) 

 
Under priority Cycling and Active Travel:  
  

1. What are the evaluations of the trial ”School Streets” 
schemes at Crookes, Bradway and the Dobcroft schools? 

2. Have you compiled a list of existing school streets schemes 
and if so, what is it? 
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3. Have you moved to identify all schools that would benefit 
from a school streets scheme? 

  
 The Chair read out the following officer response: 

 
Westways was being reviewed as part of the larger Active Traffic 
Neighbourhood (ATN) scheme. Initial feedback is that the scheme on 
Mona Avenue works well when the school are able to enforce it 
however the school do not have the staff capacity to marshal the 
Warwick Road closure as well. The school have had no volunteers 
come forward from parents or residents despite the wide level of 
support. 
 
The Bradway scheme has received no objections and feedback from 
the school has been positive.  
 
Dobcroft don’t have a school street. After the trial last Summer the 
school were keen to look at alternative solutions to their parking 
issues. As such the Council have installed 5 bollards to protect 
dropped crossing points and deter parking on the junction corners. 
 
The list of existing School Streets Schemes is available on the 
internet  https://www.sheffield.gov.uk/roads-pavements/school-street-
closures 
  
Abbeyfield         Trial 
Anns Grove        Permanent 
Athelstan           Trial 
Bradway             Trial 
Byron Wood      Permanent 
Carfield               Permanent 
Hunters Bar       Permanent 
Greystones        Permanent 
Nether Edge      Permanent 
Phillimore          Trial 
Porter Croft       Permanent 
Westways          Trial 
 
The current SCC policy for assessing and implementing schools for a 
School Street scheme demands that the school be ModeshiftSTARS 
accredited. This is the National Accreditation for schools dealing with 
road safety and active travel (a basic online School Travel Plan). 
Involvement in the scheme means the school has done the following: 
a basic travel survey, established what the issues are and a variety of 
possible solutions, carried out some active travel and road safety 
initiatives / activities, established a working group within school, show 
a commitment to encouraging active travel to school – all of which are 
needed for a school street to work. Once accredited, we assess each 
location against the set of criteria which include KSI, air quality, type 
& suitability of road, severity of problem, number of residents & 
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businesses affected etc. The highest scoring schools go through for 
feasibility and development. We have assessed all the accredited 
schools. 

  
 Councillor Ruth Milsom was pleased to hear about the trials, and 

hoped that this could be extended to more schools, but noted her 
concerns around officer capacity for these schemes and queried how 
this capacity could be expanded. 

  
 In response, the Chair advised that there was a commitment at the 

meeting of the Transport, Regeneration and Climate Policy 
Committee meeting of 14 June, 2023, to employ a second member of 
staff to support the schemes. 

  
 Mr May said that he had been advised that the onus was on the 

school to marshal the closure points, which they had been unable to 
commit to. He added that he was disappointed that there were limited 
resources available and that the offer of volunteers had not been 
taken up. He hoped that there could be a push on progress and 
engagement, which he felt could link in with other Council 
programmes, for example, active travel, climate change response and 
healthy eating. 

  
 (e) Viv Lockwood (present) 

 
I am asking for support from members. At the moment the report 
on the Nether Edge Active Neighbourhood Scheme is being 
written and will be presented to the Transport, Regeneration and 
Climate Policy Committee in due course. We asked for, and 
received. a promise from a senior officer that there would be 
sufficient time between the report being published and it going to 
committee for it to be available to the public for inspection and 
interrogation. I understand that it may be just be one week, and I 
am asking for your support and intervention to extend this to at 
least a fortnight for the public to be able to look at it. 

  
 The Chair responded by stating that the Council had a legal duty to 

provide the agenda and report one week in advance of the meeting, 
and advised that this question would be taken to the work plan 
meeting in advance of the Policy Committee meeting. 

  
 (f) Mike Hodson (present) 

 
The Parks and Countryside Service and Property Service are 
proposing to lease land from Millhouses Park to the Waggon 
and Horses Public House, which is owned by True North Brew 
Co. This proposal arose in 2017, and the Parks and 
Countryside Service decided to go ahead with the lease 
around March 2021. The Friends of Millhouses Park group 
have been pressing the Parks and Countryside Service to keep 
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them updated on the progress and content of the lease, 
including rent details as that was promised to be ringfenced to 
the park, and the length of the lease. Parks and Countryside 
Service took 18 months from time when the Waggon and 
Horses took control of this piece of land under a licence to get 
back to friends of millhouses park to say what was happening.  
 
I would like to know why it took this long to receive a response, 
with some details not able to be released on the grounds that 
they are commercially sensitive. Is the Local Area Committee 
concerned about the failure of the Parks and Countryside 
Service to inform and consult and deal fairly with the Friends of 
Millhouses Park and the requirements of the Building Better 
Parks policy, under which this lease is being made, which has 
stringent requirements for consultation ? 

 
Is the Local Area Committee satisfied that the proposed lease 
provides value for money for the Council and for the 
community because True North Brew Co. have had 18 months 
occupation of the land without paying any rent? The lease still 
hasn’t been agreed because it’s still got to go to the Finance 
Committee for approval, which won’t happen until August. 
They will then have had over two years of use of that land free 
of rent, even though during the original consultation it was 
promised that True North Brew Co. were investing in the park.  

 
How does the Local Area Committee reconcile the pressure to 
support a local business with the apparent failures to meet the 
requirements of Council policies. 

 
Commercial sensitivity has been cited as the reason for the 
redaction of many of these details. Does the Local Area 
Committee agree that the requirements of commercial 
sensitivity should be balanced against the rights of the 
community to have such details so that the community can 
evaluate value for money? 

  
 In response, the Chair stated that this issue was due to be heard at 

the Finance Committee meeting of 1 August, 2023. He explained that 
the Local Area Committee did not have the ability to comment on 
confidential commerciality decisions. 

  
 Councillor Barbara Masters advised that the Waggon and Horses 

Public House had been acting under a ‘Contract at Will’ and with 
permission while negotiations had been taking place, which was the 
same type of contract the Rose Garden Café at Graves Park had 
been operating under. She stated that she was not aware of the full 
details,  but understood this to be a recognised business arrangement 
whilst negotiations were taking place. In relation to Building Better 
Parks Strategy, she noted that concerns had been raised as part of 
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the planning process. She understood why Mr Hodson was not 
satisfied with the outcome, but noted that all of the queries that had 
been raised were in the public domain. She added that consultation 
with residents had taken place at that both positive and negative 
feedback had been received. 

  
 Councillor Minesh Parekh added that although he could not comment 

on financial matters, he felt that the relationship between the Council 
and the Friends of Millhouses Park had broken down and could be 
improved. He suggested that the Chair of the Finance Committee 
should meet with the Friends group in advance of their next meeting. 

  
 The Chair advised that a full written reply would be supplied to the 

questioner, and take up the suggestion to make sure that we engage 
with the Chair of Finance and LAC officers in terms of bringing 
together friends group, parks and countryside officers as appropriate. 

  
 The Chair thanked those present for their attendance and advised 

that the next meeting was due to take place on Thursday 28 
September, 2023 at a venue to be confirmed. 
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